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County Attorney with the Nassau 
County Attorney’s Office, who dis-
cussed various employment law issues 
as they relate to municipal employers. 

The next meeting is scheduled 
for December 12, 2017, where Anne 
Lesser, Esq. will present a lecture on 
employment law issues arising in arbi-
tration matters.

Intellectual Property Law
Meeting Date: 11/15/17
Chair: Ariel Ronneburger

Speaker Patrick Huston delivered a 
presentation and lecture regarding the 
particulars and details of the Defend 
Trade Secrets Act of 2016.

Medical-Legal
Meeting Date: 11/27/17
Chair: Alan W. Clark

Special thanks to Nassau Supreme 
Court Justices R. Bruce Cozzens, Randy 
Sue Marber and Denise L. Sher for 
their participation at the meeting. The 
committee featured an informative pre-
sentation and extensive discussion of 
Chief Judge Janet DiFiore’s initiatives 
for excellence, including standards and 
goals in view of discovery issues encoun-
tered in most medical malpractice 

cases, the challenges faced in resolving 
discovery disputes, and conducting pre-
trial discovery and depositions within 
the allowed imposed time constraints.

Elder Law, Social Services 
& Health Advocacy
Meeting Date: 11/28/17
Co-Chairs: Danielle M. Visvader, Esq. and 
Kathleen Wright, Esq., 

A CLE optional program was held 
entitled “Medicaid Planning Trusts 
— All You Need to Know” and fea-
tured speakers Moriah Adamo, Esq., 
who discussed community spend down 
planning, Melissa Negrin-Wiener, Esq., 
who spoke about pooled income trusts, 
and Tammy Rose Lawlor, Esq., who 
addressed first and third party supple-
mental needs trusts.

In lieu of a December meeting, the 
committee will be joining the Surrogate’s 
Court, Estates and Trusts Committee 
for a holiday luncheon on December 
13, 2017. The next meeting will be on 
January 17, 2018.

The Committee Reports column is com-
piled by Michael J. Langer, a partner in the 
Law Offices of Michael J. Langer, P.C.  Mr. 
Langer is a former law clerk in the United 
States Court of Appeals for the Second 
Circuit, and a former Deputy County 
Attorney in the Office of the Nassau County 
Attorney. Mr. Langer’s practice focuses on 
matrimonial and family law, estate and com-
mercial litigation, and criminal defense.
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BAR LEADERSHIP 
GATHERS IN SUFFOLK

Each year the Boards of Directors of the Nassau and Suffolk County Bar Associations 
hold a joint meeting and invite the President of the New York State Bar Association. 
At the November 14 meeting held at SCBA’s headquarters in Hauppauge are NCBA 
President Steven G. Leventhal, SCBA President Patricia M. Meisenheimer and NYSBA 
President Sharon Stern Gerstman. (Photo by Valerie Zurblis)

known as the source for qualified mem-
ber attorneys who can help them.” 

As with the majority of bar asso-
ciations across the country, LRIS is 
a participation-based referral service. 
NCBA receives 10% of the aggregate 
fee generated from the referred matter 

after the first $1,000 collected. In the 
past year, LRIS has generated about 
$80,000 for the Bar Association, which 
means LRIS members generated over 
$800,000 in new business. “Everyone 
benefits through LRIS - the client, the 
attorney and the Bar,” Levy said. 

Pat Carbonaro and Carolyn Bonino 
screen all callers and then match the 
client’s need to attorneys who practice 
in that area of law. Panel members 
are assigned on a rotating basis to 
give everyone an equal opportunity for 
new clients. The caller then schedules 
consultations with the attorneys before 
deciding which one to hire. Beyond the 
initial half-hour $50 consultation fee, 
the arrangement for attorney fees is 
between the attorney and the client. 

NCBA Secretary Greg Lisi, a past 
chair of LRIS, joined the panels when 
he opened his new practice over 20 
years ago.  He is still a member today.  
“Over the years I have definitely gained 
new clients, some quite large, through 
LRIS. The investment is small com-
pared to the amount of new business 
you can get.  LRIS is our biggest secret 
to success available at the Bar.  I rec-
ommend that all members looking for 
more business join Lawyer Referral,” 
he said.

George Merritts’ philosophy for 
gaining new business through Lawyer 
Referral is simple.   “I always take the 
time to listen to their situation. It’s an 
opportunity to gain a new client, or if I 
cannot help them, I refer them back to 
LRIS. I think people really appreciate 
it when I call them back and answer 
their questions.   Either way, it’s a 
chance for me to get my name out there 
and expand my network.”

“LRIS is an invaluable resource 
to get new business opportunities,” 
Merritts said. “For a solo practitioner, 
any source of referral business is a 
good source.”

LRIS ...  
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Pat Carbonaro, Lawyer Referral 
Information Service Coordinator, spends 
each day finding attorney options for cli-
ents  to resolve their legal issues. 
(photo by Hector Herrera)

Enrollment is now open to join 
the Lawyer Referral Information 
Service. Signup online at nassau-
bar.org or call Pat Carbonaro at 
the Bar Association, 516-747-4070 
x219.
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